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Our Mission 

To Proclaim the Kingdom of God  

for the Salvation of Souls 

 

Weekend Masses  -  Saturday 5:00 PM;  Sunday 8:30  &  11:00 AM 

Daily Mass – 8:30 AM Tuesday – Friday  

Holy Day Mass -   Check www.olvshippensburg.org click on “Liturgical Schedule.” 

Reconciliation – Saturdays,3:30-4:30 PM; First Fridays of the Month, 7:30AM-8:20AM and other times upon 

request 

Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament – 7:30 AM – 8:30 AM First Friday of the Month 

Bible Study – Wednesdays from 6:30-8:00PM in the parish hall.  

Intentional Disciples Group – We will not be meeting during the summer. 

Religious Education- Sundays from September 10, 2017 until May 6, 2018 Time: 9:45AM-11:00AM 

(No Class on the following days: October 8, November 26, December 24 & 31, January 14, February 18 & April 1)    

Bulletin Deadline: Tuesday 9:00AM.  

--Email proposed announcements to the Office Manager at tplotner@hbgdiocese.org .  

http://www.olvshippensburg.org/
http://www.olvshippensburg.org/
mailto:tplotner@hbgdiocese.org


Apparitions of Mary 
Sunday July 23, 2017 

after the 8:30am Mass-and- after the 11:00am Mass 
in the social hall 

John C. Schlaline (Father Dwight's Dad) will show the 
documentary 

Marian Apparitions of the 20th Century  
and lead a discussion. 

 

Medjugorje 
A Site of Apparitions of the  

Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
Wednesday August 16, 2017 

6:30-8:00 PM 

Father Dwight will share footage of his trip to 

Medjugorje and explain the apparitions. 

 DATES 

BIBLE STUDY: 
6:30 - 8:00 P.M. 
Wednesday August  2nd 

"God Writes Straight with Crooked Lines" 
Please join us as parishioners Elmer and Gertrude Greey 
offer their witness with us, sharing how God led each of 
them through their faith journey. 
 

PRO-LIFE GROUP: 
The next Pro-Life meeting is Tuesday, July 18

th 
at 7:00 

P.M. in the parish hall. Please contact Joanne Meehan at 
(717) 491-6495 or olvprolife@yahoo.com for more 

information. 
 

 WILD FLOWERS: 
 To learn more about Wild Flowers (grades 6-8)  

contact Jessica Reinsfelder at jessreins@yahoo.com. 
 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP:   The next meeting will 

be Tuesday, August 8
th

 after the 8:30A.M. Mass. 
 

Currently, we are reading and discussing a book by Peter 
Kreeft, entitled “Fundamentals of the Faith.” For more 
information, contact Signe Kelker at 717-532-7353     

         
Knights of Columbus and 

Ladies Auxiliary 

The next meeting of the Knights of Columbus will be 
Thursday, July 20

th
 at 7 P.M. in Mary’s Kitchen, 

please enter through the Church entrances. 
For more information contact Brian VanScyoc at 717-
658-3767 or  
 
For more information about the Ladies Aux. contact 
Signe Kelker at 717-532-7353 or sjkelk@ship.edu,  

Daily Mass... Why Go? 

 

Mike Bannon-- the parish archivist-- has been 

attending weekday Masses (in addition to 

Sunday Mass) for several years now.  Why?  

1. Recall the first time you attended a daily Mass. 
How was it different from a Sunday Mass?  
My distant recollection is that I found the setting 

of daily Mass more quiet with less visual 

distractions. I could focus more on my 

conversation with God. 

2. What prompted me to restart attending daily Mass? 

Three years ago, with the sudden death of my 

wife, Lee, from a massive stoke, I was thrown into 

acute grief, experienced extreme and painful 

loneliness and suffered frequent panic attacks. 

Along with a doctor’s help for the panic attacks, I 

needed God’s Grace to help me “lean” into this 

grief journey. I turned to frequent daily Mass to 

ask God’s help with my continuing grief. This 

frequent daily Mass attendance has helped me 

with the grief process. 

 

3. Why do you still attend daily Mass? What is the 

benefit you feel from it? 

I still attend frequent daily Mass because I need 

the Grace of God to do the right thing every day 

and to ask for help and aid from God for other 

people who I know are in deep spiritual and 

physical need. 

We perform no good act without the Grace of God. 

Why not attend frequent daily Mass to increase 

the flow of God’s Grace to your soul and 

strengthen your Spiritual Life? 

 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS NEEDED! 
We are in need of volunteers to host Coffee Hour 

after the 8:30am & 11:00am Mass starting in 

September. Please contact the parish office at 532-

2912 for more information 

mailto:olvprolife@yahoo.com
mailto:jessreins@yahoo.com
mailto:sjkelk@ship.edu


Day of Renewal – Saturday, September 16, 2017 

On Saturday, September 16, 2017, the Harrisburg Diocesan Charismatic Day of Renewal will be held at the Cardinal 

Keeler Center, 4800 Union Deposit Road in Harrisburg. The theme this year is “The Holy Spirit – Fountain of Grace.” 

The event will take place from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm and the keynote speaker will be Rev. William “Bill” Cosgrove, a 12-

year service team member for the Charismatic Renewal and current Liaison for the Charismatic Renewal under 

Timothy Cardinal Dolan in the Diocese of New York. For 32 years, Fr. Bill has been an active member of the 

International Fraternity of Priests, one of a number of priest support groups that is a strong advocate of priestly 

fraternity. Fr. Bill is also an active member of the Clarkstown Ethics Board, New City Rotary and the Clarkstown 

Ecumenical Clergy Association. 

The $20 program cost includes lunch, if registered by September 5, 2017, or same day registration will be available at 

the door, but lunch will not be included. 

Checks can be made payable to “Diocese of Harrisburg”.  

To register or for additional information go to: 

www.aliveinthespirit.net or www.hbgdiocese.org/renewal 

or call Mary Ann at 717-564-7709  

(Please do not call the Diocesan Office.) 

 

Theology of the Body (TOB) Seminar will be presented in the Corpus Christi Parish Center on Thursday, 

August 31, 2017, from 6:30 to 8:30 PM. Please call Jean Griffith at 263-2400 to register.  Bonnie & Tim Finnerty will 

explore basic principles of Saint John Paul II’s Theology of the Body, sharing their personal witness leading them to 
embrace Natural Family Planning. They have presented together at Diocesan conferences, local parishes, and on 
Holy Family radio. 

Bonnie has taken two courses at the Theology of the Body Institute with Christopher West and has presented on TOB 
numerous times. Tim and Bonnie have practiced various methods of NFP throughout their 30-year marriage, having 
learned NaPro Technology 14 years ago at Holy Spirit's Center for Women's Health.  

All are welcome to attend. This is helpful information for singles who may get married in the future, married couples, 
adults of any age who can share the information with friends and family. 

Sponsored by Corpus Christi Pro-Life Ministry 

Blast From the Past 

Dorothy Trigg 

 

 This week, I found an article from the Feast of the Holy Family, Jesus, Mary, and Joseph, that showed how the Priest, 

Father Gerrity, was ensuring that the children of the Catholic Families of the area, would be able to have religion classes despite 

them attending public schools. These children would not have otherwise been able to receive religious instruction at school, and 

after Catholics came forward to ask for some kind of exemption to this rule for their children, the students were allowed to leave 

school in order to allow them to attend these classes. 

I have contacted the authorities of the Public School about the Released Time religious program afforded to 

the Churches of the Area. They have assured me that our Children are eligible for this program. The Children are 

released from School Tuesdays and Wednesdays at stated times. Just as soon as we can get the names of all the 

Children and arrange some way of getting the children here to Church we will start the program. Today the Sisters will 

take the names of all children in the fourth and fifth grades who will be released from School to attend our Religious 

classes here at the Church. The parents of these children can write a note to the teacher when we get the program in 

operation. The school authorities were glad of our selection. 

Note: There will be no more columns until August as I will be on summer break. See you in August! 

 

Fr. Celsus Auguiste will be celebrating Mass from July 29
th

 – August 4
th. 

 He will be staying in the 
Rectory. If anyone is interested in preparing a meal or treating Fr. Auguiste to a meal, please notify the 
parish office. Thank you

https://webmail.hbgdiocese.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=5y_rwynF9Qh-S9wstq3hR_GmdkLGIujYjBKR4tjjWOKQTyfc6L_UCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.aliveinthespirit.net%2f
https://webmail.hbgdiocese.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=JH6SJplshdndD4-ooIipCbvCFfkv3Wd4RMyp9-zWtviQTyfc6L_UCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.hbgdiocese.org%2frenewal


Liturgical Assignments 

 

July 15-16 5:00 P.M. 8:30 A.M. 11:00 A.M. 

Lector: Bobbi Staver Greg Shaw Edward Pfister 

Ushers: Joe Cretella Randy Prue Leonard Joy 

 Frank Kerch Brian VanScyoc Ed Kutlik 

Altar Servers: 
Travis Detwiler & 

Volunteer 
Brady Coleman & 

Volunteer 

Xavier Rodriguez & 

Gavin Ott 

    

July 22-23 5:00 P.M. 8:30 A.M. 11:00 A.M. 

Lector: Travis Detwiler Sheryl Rose Mary Poffenbarger 

Ushers: Dan Marshall Tom Wright Leonard Joy 

 Frank Kerch Bob & Sue Kiley Ed Kutlik 

Altar Servers: 
Kyle Buchheister & 

Volunteer 
Alvin Dalida &  

Brandon Reinsfelder 

Kaz Predecki & 

Volunteer 

 

Contribution for July 8-9 

 

Ordinary Income  Non-Operating Income  

Weekend Collection  $4,018.81 Building Improvements 355.00 

Diocesan Collection  Social Outreach 125.00 

The Trinity Dome Collection 5.00 Votives 44.50 

Mission Co-op 5.00 TOTAL INCOME $4,553.31 

 

Mass Schedule and Intentions 

 

Saturday July 15
th
  5:00 P.M. Robert & Rachel Matteucci 

Sunday July 16
th
  

8:30 A.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

People of the Parish 

Intentions of Susan Spevack 

Tuesday July 18
th
  8:30 A.M. Berthold  Wendeln 

Wednesday July 19
th
  8:30 A.M Intentions of Susan Spevack 

Thursday July 20
th
  8:30 A.M. Intentions of Robin Bolaski 

Friday  July 21
st
   8:30 A.M. Intentions of Sister  Marie Angela 

Saturday July 22
nd

  5:00 P.M. Justine Sechrist 

Sunday July 23
rd

  

8:30 A.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

People of the Parish 

Erin Coover 

 
T-Shirt Pick Up 

You may pick up your OLV t-shirts in the lobby of the 
church on the weekends of July 15-16 and 22-23. If 

you would like to order a t-shirt you may pick up an 
order form in the lobby of the church.  
Deadline is Friday, July 28

th 
 

Parishioners that got their picture taken for the 

church directory can pick up your directory in the 

back of the church – your name is on your 

directory. 

 

 

 

Crusades, Inquisition, Forced Conversions 

Faults in the Church's Past 

On Wednesday, Dorothy Trigg finished her three part 

course on the Crusades.  In light of that, I would like to 

refer everyone to an excellent document from the Church 

regarding the faults of the Church in the past.  It was 

written by the International Theological Commission in 

December 1999.  The title of the document is Memory and 

Reconciliation: The Church and the Faults of the Past.  It 

can be found on the Vatican's website: www.vatican.va.  

 

http://www.vatican.va/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    
 
 
 


